Shaw's Bounty Newsletter

Sharing news from your community



Happy Summer!

Message from HOA President, Mitchell Davenport

Welcome to the summer edition of the Shaw's Bounty newsletter, my first one in the role as HOA President. I'd like to start by thanking Ken Lambright who has handed over the title to me, for his stellar work in supporting the neighborhood during his 10 year term. As a community, we are in a great position, with a strong board for 2022 and I look forward to continuing to move Shaw's Bounty forward. It is wonderful to see so many new families moving in, and so many children playing and enjoying life! Our recent social event was a great testament to just what a fun neighborhood this is!

211

SETTLERS ROAD

Welcome David and Elizabeth Mason and their two sons, who recently moved into Shaws Bounty! 100

AMAZING TURNOUT

Close to 100 neighbors attended our recent SB Social - check out our event pictures and more below!



NEW CROSSING

We now have our own crosswalk right outside SB, making it easier to get across busy Frederica Road



2022 Board Members & Officers

Mitchell Davenport President

mdavenport@clementdev.com

Jeff Carter VP & Chair ALDRC

jcarter@woodrowsapp.com

Brandi Scott

Treasurer

brandiscott@gmail.com

Kathy Zurla Secretary

Kathy.zurla@gmail.com

John Pollack Chair, Social Committee

jpollock@rich.com

Forrest Brown Board Member

Forrest@Brogens.com

Henry Hart Board Member

SSIREDFISH@yahoo.com

Cheryl Parsons Board Member

cheryl@thepeacelily.com

Chrissy Johnston Board Member

chrissyjohnston@bellsouth.net

Spring Social Success

Our recent Shaws Bounty Social was a huge success with nearly 100 neighbors in attendance! The setting was perfect, on the HOA community land overlooking the pond...

Board Member and Chair of the Social Committee, John Pollock did an amazing job putting together the first neighborhood Spring event since Covid. We had a remarkable turnout with 71 adults, 28 children and five babies attending! It was a wonderful time for neighbors to meet one another, chat and enjoy the activities, which included live music entertainment and a taco truck.

The kids had fun on the bouncy water slide, playing corn hole, eating pizza and getting ice cream from the ice cream truck. Big shout out to John's social committee members, Cheryl Parsons and Brandi Scott for their input. We've had wonderful feedback from everyone, with many neighbors saying they look forward to having a fall event. Watch this space for more news!











Firework Pet Safety

Look after your pets this firework season with the help of these gentle reminders...

July 4th is a time for celebration; grilling hotdogs & hamburgers, pool parties, having fun with friends and enjoying firework displays. But did you know that cats and dogs have acute hearing stronger than humans and often become terrified and disoriented from the loud noises of fireworks.

- If you are bringing your pet to a firework display, make sure you have them properly harnessed. Many dogs are known to run away from the sounds.
- If you go out and leave your pets alone at home, protect them by keeping them in a room without windows and put on music before you leave to help drown out the noises.
- Thunder shirts, CBD oil or anti-anxiety meds from a vet often help ease your dog's fear.



- Cats often hide under beds so make sure to check on them if you are not sure where they have escaped in the house.
- When in doubt, safeguard your pet from summer activities and thunderstorms and always make sure your pet's ID tag has up to date contact information should they run away.



Around Town - Local Activities To Entertain You and Your Family

First Friday in Downtown Brunswick

Historic Downtown Brunswick comes to life on the first Friday of each month. From 5-8pm, Newcastle, Gloucester, and "G" Street are closed off so you can stroll from shop to shop enjoying live music, art exhibits, crafts, food trucks and beverages. A fun place to go on a warm summer night! The first Friday next month will be July 1st.



Second Saturday Storytime and Craft

For one hour from 10:30-11:30am every second Saturday of the month, Righton Books and Jittery Joes at Redfern Village in SSI, offers kids the opportunity to listen to a story and create a craft project. Adults get to browse new book offerings and enjoy coffee from Jittery Joe's.

Charity Food Drive

Support Neighbor Shep Davenport in his fifth summer of charity collection

Shep Davenport, of 202 Five Pounds Road, for a fifth year in a row is conducting a summer community service project called "CAN You Match It?" The goal is to gather 1,000 cans/boxes of non-perishable food/items from our community and restock the shelves at Sparrows Nest, the food bank sponsored by Faithworks.

An anonymous donor has committed to give \$1,000 to Faithworks if we meet our goal of 1,000 food / items for Sparrows Nest.

If you are interested in participating, please leave your non-perishable items at your front door on **Thursday**, **July 28**th **before 9 am** and Shep will pick them up. Thank you for your help!

ITEMS NEEDED: Spaghetti-Os/Ravioli, Canned Chicken/Tuna, Vienna Sausage, Canned Vegetables, Canned Fruit, Canned Soup/Chili or Pork & Beans, Peanut Butter & Jelly, Pasta Noodles, Spaghetti Sauce, Mac and Cheese, Rice or Instant Potatoes, Diapers size 3-6, Pudding or Fruit Cups, Toothpaste/Soap/ Deodorant, Dish Soap, etc.



Nature Photo Contest

We loved seeing your nature and animal pictures!



Thank you for all your wonderful entries! **Gabriella Hamby is the winner** of our \$10 Fuse voucher, pictured with the family iguana, Elliot! Check out some more of our fun entries below!





Kids Corner

For a chance to win in this issue, can you find the correct amount of items in the I Spy Beach game below?

Submit your entry in Cheryl Parson's mailbox at 218 Five Pounds for a chance to win another \$10 Fuse gift card!



If you have anything you would like to add to the next newsletter, please contact our editors kathy.zurla@gmail.com or cheryl@thepeacelily.com